Water Coordinator Report for October 3, 2023

Steve and T have been very busy since August, researching the need for the SMCA to
understand the importance of the Board ownership of the water meters in our water
system. See previous report for the September Special Board Meeting. Reference for
this was WAC 246-290-490 section 1d.

I have contacted 2 electrical companies to no avail. They do not reply to phone messages
or email. King Water (Nick) gave me the name of the electrician that they use and I have
called and left a message and sent an email. Jerry Beck and Company Inc in Clinton.

I continue to be frustrated by the lack of communication between the previous water
coordinator and me. I cannot figure out what his punch list was for our system. NEWS
FLASH... emails from 10:00pm on Oct 2 were sent to me listing what I haven't done. This
is the first I have heard of most of these issues.

My to do list:

1. Complete the emergency plan for our community

2. Identify a reciprocal water source

3. Find an electrician to repair and service the GenSet

4. Address the issues of Oct. 2
Well house roof-first I have heard of it-
Water clarity-first I have heard of it-
Electrical deficiencies I have been in conversation with King Water
Alternating pumps issue King Water says this is not an issue
Generator- servicing is usually done in October
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Respectfully submitted,

Judith Shellenbarger
SMCA Water Coordinator



